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TO: FILE, FAX EV Fleet Charging Infrastructure:  Charger/Wiring redesign 

Change Order 
 
FROM: Brian Cetti, Capital Development Specialist – Fresno Area Express (FAX) 
 
SUBJECT: COST ANALYSIS, EV Fleet Charger and Power Management  
 Fee Change Order 
 
 
Summary 
 
The following cost analysis was performed on the Stantec proposal dated October 28, 
2020. The Independent Cost Estimate (ICE) for this project’s change order is 
$17,754.00 and is used as a basis for the analysis. The proposed amount of Stantec’s 
EV Fleet Charger redesign change order is $15,294.00. The development of the final 
proposal has been fed to deemed fair and reasonable for this change order to redesign 
the electrical distribution for the proposed Bus Charger change to 150KW chargers.  
This design provides a more efficient use and upgrade to the current technology of bus 
charging infrastructure. The ICE is attached to this document.  This change is within the 
general scope of work of the contract. 
 
Labor Hours 
 
Stantec is utilizing minimal engineering classifications to complete the work associated 
with this change order: ie Principal Engineer, Project Manager, Project Engineer, and 
CAD Designer., Stantec’s allowances for this scope change are fair and reasonable.  
FAX assumed slightly more hours for engineering classifications from different 
disciplines for this proposal. There is no fault to either determination for engineering 
hours needed, as it is largely determined by means and methods of completing the 
scope of work. When comparing FAX’s ICE for the project labor hours for the EV Fleet 
charger redesign for the 150 KW chargers, it was assumed that additional engineering 
classifications and hours would be needed from Stantec. FAX’s estimate of 106 total 
hours is slightly higher than Stantec’s proposed 98 total hours. 
 
This can be attributed to FAX slightly overestimating the level of engineering design and 
support during construction.  Stantec has proposed minimal additional hours and 
engineering classifications to complete these separate design and support 
requirements. 




